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20/03/2023  22:13:102023/0282/P COMMNT Kuki Sandhu I am astonished that a listed balustrade is being proposed to be demolished and rebuilt, when it has not been 

proven that it needs to be replaced. There has been no proper monitoring of the cracks in the wall, and it is 

strongly believed that these works are not necessary.

As a result of these proposed works over 20 mature trees and shrubs are to be cut down. This should not be 

allowed to happen, as it goes against all Camden Council and the London assembly guidelines. The cutting 

down on trees will cause added pollution. The Crown Estate Paving Commission has also refused to confirm 

that all the trees which are removed, will be replaced with othermature trees.

The 2017 report carried out by Longstaffe-Gowan wants to cut down all trees in Regents Park gardens, which 

I find completely absurd. 

I would ask Camden Council to refuse this application.

21/03/2023  12:40:302023/0282/P OBJ Drs Ian & Susan 

Owen

We are residents in Chester Terrace. We currently benefit from the enjoyment of the wonderful gardens and in 

particular the mature trees in the Chester Terrace communal gardens.

We are not in a position to comment authoritatively on whether the balustrade works are necessary. There 

appear to be differing technical opinions on this.

However, we do wish to object in the strongest possible terms to the unnecessary removal of mature trees. 

We would have thought that any repair proposal should go out of its way to protect such trees. Instead the 

CEPC appear to be using the repair works as an excuse to implement the proposal by Longstaffe- Gowan 

which advocates the removal of all mature trees and shrubs from all the gardens of Regent's Park to return 

the look at the Terraces to that of the early 1800s!! It is hard to believe that anyone in any sort of authority in 

2023 is advocating any removal of trees and shrubs from the world. Please will you do what you can to stop 

this application in Chester Terrace being a forerunner of even more destruction. The gardens are for the 

benefit of the residents of Chester Terrace and as far as we are aware no residents support the removal of 

trees in this way.

Kind regards

Drs Ian & Susan Owen

Nash House

3 Chester Terrace
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